
 
 
 

Year End Newsletter 
 
The 2010 – 2011 Scouting Year has come to its end.  This year we conducted 11 outings, and three food drives.   
 
We set a small goal of collecting 100 pound of food for our food drive.  We are very pleased with the response – we exceeded our 
goal by over 100%.  Your support helps Beavers learn to care for their community. 
 
Through taking part in outings Beavers learn about things they normally would not have the opportunity.  More important of all, 
they learn to live with their peers without parental supervision.  This helps them gain confidence and better prepare them to meet 
their challenges as they grow up.   
 
We feel that we should congratulate our Beavers, some of them went on their first sleepover, for behaving very well in the Winter 
Sleepover.   
 
To encourage their participation and development of good behaviours, we have implemented a Recognition Scheme with five 
awards. 
 
The Participation Award recognises those Beavers who have taken part in most of the outdoor activities and visits in the year.  
The following Beavers have taken part in  

 
Nine of them: 
 
 Fiona Chun 
 Chris Li 
 Crystal Li 
 Sophia Ma 
 Vivian Ma 

 
Eight of them: 
 
 Emily Chun 
 Timme Tam 

 
The Good Attendance Award recognises Beavers with good weekly meeting attendance.  It is awarded quarterly with an overall 
annual recognition 

 
These Beavers have the best attendance in the last quarter of this year 
 
 Issac Duong 
 Edison Wu 
 Feng Lei Wu 
 Elin Yao 
 Phillip Yu 

 
These Beavers have the attendance throughout the year 
 
 Fiona Chun 
 Loretta Lau 

 
The Friendly Beaver Award recognises those Beavers who are always friendly to all other Beavers.   We have eight Beavers 
receiving it 

 
 Emily Chun 
 Loretta Lau 
 Benjamin Leung 
 Crystal Li 
 Sophia Ma 
 Vivian Ma 
 Sarah Yeung 
 Phillip Yu 



 
The Helpful Beaver Award recognises those Beavers who are helpful to other Beavers during regular meetings and when they 
take part in our outings.  The recipients are: 
 

 Emily Chun 
 Sophia Ma 
 Cloris Su 
 Emmit Tam 
 Phillip Yu 
 Elin Yao 

 
The Personal Growth and Improvement Award recognises those Beavers with the greatest improvements in the year. 
 

 Ryan Leung 
 David Su 

 
The Best Overall Performing Beaver Award recognises the best behaving and participation in activities Beavers throughout the 
year. 
 

 Sophia Ma 
 Emmit Tam 

 
Congratulations Beavers!  Keep up with the good work. 
 
Appreciation of Parent Volunteers 
 
Thank you to parents for your support to your child and our Colony.  Many of our Beaver Parents have helped us deliver activities 
to our Beavers.  Our special thanks to these volunteer-parents: 
 

 Theresa Ho – grandmother of Feelena, for helping out at our Winter Camp  
 Fion Lee – mother of Ryan, for being our media specialist 
 Mark Li – father of Chris, for helping out at our Winter Camp 
 May Li – mother of Crystal, for helping out at many camps, knitting scarves as our gifts to the seniors living in Yee Hong 
 Eric Leung – father of Ryan, for helping out with transportation and rescuing us at our Winter Camps 
 Lawrence Leung – father of Benjamin, for taking many lovely photographs 
 Lucia Lo – mother of Loretta, for helping out at our Winter Camp 
 Kevin Ma – father of Sophia and Vivian, for helping out with transportation and rescuing us at our Winter Camps 
 Fanny Sun – mother of Benjamin, for helping out at our Winter Camp 

 
Last but not least, we should also thank the family of our leaders.  Without their support, we would not be able to provide the 
experience to the Beavers. 
 
Have a great summer.  We will notify you when we can resume our meeting.  
 

 
 


